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New Intercity Fleet 
Maintenance Facility

 
The NSW Government is delivering a New Intercity Fleet to replace trains carrying customers 
between Sydney and the Central Coast, Newcastle, the Blue Mountains and the South Coast.   
Detailed design and construction of the new maintenance facility at Kangy Angy, which will service 
and maintain the New Intercity Fleet, is being delivered by John Holland on behalf of Transport for 
NSW. 

Revised construction hours due to COVID-19  
Under new rules introduced by the NSW Government to support the construction industry during the 
COVID-19 pandemic, construction sites can now operate on weekends and public holidays.  
 
Under the new Order, standard construction hours are now 7am to 6pm every day, including 
public holidays. The Environmental Planning and Assessment (COVID-19 Development – 
Construction Work Days) Order 2020 will continue until the COVID-19 pandemic is over, or the 
advice of NSW Health changes.  
 
It enables workers to abide by social distancing rules while keeping construction projects 
progressing by allowing building work to be spread across more days of the week.  
 

Construction of the maintenance facility 
John Holland intends to work these additional hours. We are committed to minimising the impacts 
on the community.  
 
The Project team will avoid noisy work where possible during the weekend construction hours.  
All reasonable measures to reduce noise impacts will continue to be implemented, including 
conducting high noise generating activities during weekdays where possible, and implementing 
respite periods as required. Noise intensive activities are still subject to restrictions specified in the 
project approval. 
 
Any work proposed outside of these standard hours will still require review and approval by 
Transport for NSW. We will continue to notify the community of any upcoming out-of-hours work or 
new construction activities at least seven days in advance.  

 
Working closely and effectively with the local community is a priority for Transport for NSW and 
John Holland. 

For more information about the project please call 1800 684 490, email 
projects@transport.nsw.gov.au or visit transport.nsw.gov.au/projects.  

For urgent enquiries or complaints about construction activities, please call our 24-hour construction 
response line 1800 775 465.  
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